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Annual Parish meeting held at
7.00pm on Tuesday 24th May 2016 in Cannington Village Hall
Present: 

Colin Allen, Robin Phipps, Kate and Tony Slade, Ann Bown, Ian Dyer, Jack Popham, John Edney, Kym Carpenter, Ray Wardhaugh, Jane and Dave Tomaney, John Willis, Gina Bryant, Margaret Boyd, Betty Edney, Val and Geoff Parle, Alan Beasley, Beverley Hirchfield, Richard Lane, Sarah Hazeldine, Jane Chadwick, Marc Docherty, Rob Morgan, Vicki-Lyn Windsor, Jo Nurton, Alan Slade, Samantha Jackson, Andrew Vickery, Dan Boswell, Matt Phillips, Meritxell Fernandez Garcia, Alison Waters and Tina Gardener.
Apologies:

Jason Gunninham and Mike Robbins (Bridgwater College), Alex Bullock (NHP), Emma Nurse (Pre-School), Emma Tolchard (School PTA), Mike Phillips, David Greenslade and Dawn Horrobin (Parish Councillors)
Colin Allen welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Dan Boswell and Meritxell Fernandez Garcia (Environment Agency) and Matt Phillips (Team Van Oord) who gave a brief overview of the Cannington Flood Alleviation Scheme due to commence on 31st May 2016.
Minutes of the meeting held on 26th May 2015
The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 26th May 2015 were approved.
Colin Allen -Chairman’s Report 

Colin gave a warm welcome to Ladies and Gentleman and to our new vicar Alison Waters to our Annual Parish meeting and gave the following report; 
I would like to start by congratulating Hayley Coggins and an unknown man in a white van for their prompt action in resuscitating a villager who had a heart attack in Cannington.
The Deputy Clerk Trish Villis and Councillor Alan Davey have both resigned and we are now in the process of appointing a new deputy clerk and co-opting a new councillor.

I will now outline some of the achievements over the last 12 months;

· The children’s’ play area in Brook Street has been upgraded at a cost of £180,000 and has roved a huge success.
· In December 2015 the Parish Council introduced a new website and we all agree that it is really good.

· New notice boards have been up outside the village hall and alms houses.

· Grants have been awarded to the newly formed Brownies pack and to Cannington in Bloom.

· The grounds maintenance contract has been renewed for a further two years.

· Cannington bypass opened on 17th December 2017 by the Hinkley Point C Station Manager and myself which has brought a reduction of traffic through the village, but more needs to be done.

· The playing field at Rodway (8 acres) was purchased from SDC for £50,000 funded by EDF replacing the 28 year lease arrangement.

· The Bowling Green enhancement program is underway; three new trees have been planted and a new fence is being installed in June, the transfer of the green from SDC to the Parish Council is being progressed and it will remain an open green space, once the Parish Council take ownership the grass will be cut more regulary and will be included in our grounds maintenance contract.
· Parking is always a big issue in the village and we as a council are doing what we can to alleviate this. Consequently we arranged for Cannington in Court to have a Park and Ride facility at Rodway Playing Fields. This was a considerable task including;

1. A detailed contract had to be produced alongside a planning application.

2.Resurfacing the car park incorporating a footpath.
3. Installing a shelter.

4. Additional lighting and CCTV cameras were installed.

This has all been completed and is in use. It will generate an annual revenue of approximately £15,000 for the village for many years to come and the Council agreed that most of the money would be used to enhance the beauty of our village.

· The bank repairs in Jubilee Gardens were completed with funding from Viridor Credits.

· The Neighbourhood Plan is ongoing and it is hoped to hold a referendum in 2016.

· The anti-skid surface laid at the junction of East Street, Fore Street and Brook Street has made a big difference to road safety.

· For the Queen’s 90th Birthday celebrations medals are to be presented to the children at Cannington Primary School on 13th June when the school will be holding a day of celebrations.

Finally I will take this opportunity to thank;

· The councillors for all their hard work over the last year.

· The Parish Clerk for her excellent work under extremely difficult circumstances.

· Ann and Ian Dyer for supplying the food and cider for this evening.
· Ian Dyer again thank you for all your hard work in making our village more attractive than ever.

· District Councillors Ann Bown and Ian Dyer and County Councillor John Edney. When asked for their help the response has always been terrific.
Child of Cannington Award
John Edney presented the award to this year’s recipient Geoff Parle for his diligent work in producing the Cannington Target over many years.
The chairman then asked for reports from those present;

Betty Edney – Cannington Combined Charities

Betty reported that the charity provides help for villagers. The Trustees can help with many things including; school camp, uniforms and swimming lessons, Brownies, heating equipment for the elderly.  All applications are dealt with in confidence.
Vicki-Lyn Windsor and Jo Nurton – Somerset Rural Youth Project (SRYP)

Vick and Jo are Youth Workers providing the Youth Club through SRYP. They are positive about the Youth Club and the young people that attend. There are currently 42 on the register and between 9 and 15 attend each week. They discuss behaviour issues and the effects of bullying etc. 
Colin Allen thanked them for doing an excellent job.
Richard Lane - Cannington Village Hall
The refurbishment of the village hall is almost complete and has been funded by EDF. The official opening will take place on 10th July 2016 between 3.00 and 5.00pm.
Beverley Hirchfield – Flower Show
Beverley introduced herself as the new chairman for the Flower Show. In order for it to survive they need more people to volunteer for the committee.
Beverley Hirchfield – Sewing Group
The sewing group take place every Tuesday at Cannington URC.
Tony Slade – Church Warden
Tony was pleased to report that Alison Waters is the new Rector for Cannington. Since Father Peter’s retirement a number of priests from all over the area have been covering prior to Alison’s appointment.
Gina Bryant – Cannington URC
Gina reported that they have a number of weekly activities ranging from a baby group to active in age group. They also host a drop in centre 3 times a month. The new kitchen has proved really useful with the weekly lunch club. They are working towards an Eco-Church status.
Alison Waters – St Mary’s Church
Alison paid tribute to Tony Slade and Ann Cowling for their hard work as Church Wardens. Alison is looking forward to being a part of the village.
Ray Wardhaugh – Cannington in Bloom
Ray thanked the Parish Council and Ian Dyer for their support. They are busy preparing for this year’s judging. A Cannington Community Action Day will take place on Saturday 18th June and volunteers are welcome. The scarecrow competition this year will take place between 1st and 17th August and the theme is superheroes.
Colin Allen thanked Cannington in Bloom for the marvellous team effort and we are 100% behind you. He also wished them luck.

Alan Slade – Cannington Pantomime Society
Alan reported that this year’s pantomime of Puss in Boots was their 15th production. They had received a number of nominations for the Cinderella Trophy. Next year’s production will be Pinocchio and auditions will be taking place on 25th May and 10th June. They are always in need of help behind the scenes. Check out their website on www.canningtonpanto.co.uk
Marc Docherty – Friendly Spirit
Marc thanked everyone for making them feel welcome in the village. They are looking to bring the duck race back on 25th June.
As there were no other speakers the meeting closed and refreshments were enjoyed. Colin Allen thanked Ann and Ian Dyer for providing the refreshments.
Meeting closed at 8.05pm.
Signed………………………………..

Dated………………………………….
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